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YOUR REF: 

   

OUR REF: Control # 18-000989 
 
 
March 2nd, 2018 
 
 
Mr. James Jelinski 
Manager, Miami International Field Office 
Caribbean, Middle East, South America 
Federal Aviation Administration 
Miramar, Florida. 
 

RE: N222AH and Mr. HENDERSON ROLLE AIRMAN #2367945 & 
N62769 

 
Mr. Jelinski, 
 
The BCAA received a request from the Air Accident Investigation Department (AAID) of the Bahamas 
reference to the aircraft accident involving N222AH, a PA-23-250 Piper Aztec, which crashed in waters 
off Great Harbour Cay, Berry Islands Bahamas and PIC Mr. Henderson Rolle US airman license # 
2367945. 
 
The AAID, has indicated that Mr. Rolle was contacted after the accident and asked to provide an 
accident report. The accident occurred on the 12th January, 2018 and to date, Mr. Rolle has not 
submitted nor responded to the numerous request from the AAID. 
 
It was also relayed to the BCAA that Mr. Rolle’s FAA medical certificate was expired from May 2016 
and the aircraft’s Registration certificate expired April 30th, 2016. 
 
These are major violations to the Bahamas’ Civil Aviation (General Regulations) 2017 sections: 
 

20.060 INTERNATIONAL AIRCRAFT REGISTRATION STANDARDS  

(a) No foreign person or entity may operate an aircraft in The Bahamas, unless it 
displays registration markings and documentation in conformance with—  
(1) ICAO Annex 7; and  
 
(2) The State of Registry registration requirements.  
 

20.135 DOCUMENTS TO BE CARRIED ON AIRCRAFT: ALL OPERATIONS  

(a) No foreign person or entity may operate a civil aircraft unless it has within that aircraft 
the current and approved documents appropriate to the operations to be conducted, 
including—  
 
(1) A current and properly displayed registration certificate issued by the State of 
Registry;  

 



 

(b) No foreign person or entity may operate a civil aircraft in The Bahamas unless the 
following documents issued by the State of Registry are in the personal possession of 
each crew member—  
(1) Licenses;  
 
(2) Medical certificates, if applicable; and  
 
(3) Radio telephone endorsement or equivalent document, if applicable.  
 
There are clearly major violations to the US 14 CFRs as stated and the BCAA requests 
the FAA’s intervention regarding enforcement action against Mr. Rolle. 
--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 
The BCAA also formally request the Blue Ribbon Package for N62769, which was involved in a fatal 
crash in water off Andros Island on January 17th, 2018. The BCAA has encountered some challenges 
locating the registered owners for this aircraft. The FAA’s website has it listed as KINGDOM AIRWAYS 
LLC incorporated in Delaware. 
The BCAA needs this information to further it’s investigation and any assistance or further action from 
the FAA will greatly impact our investigation towards enforcement action. 
 
As always, I thank you for your continued assistance 
  
Regards, 
 
 
 
Donald D. Barrett 
Chief Inspector – OPS 
 
 
 
Cc: Captain Charles B. Beneby, Director General – BCAA 
       Mrs. Juliea Brathwaite Rolle, Manager - SOD – BCAA 
       Mr. Alexander B. Ferguson, Legal counsel and Board Secretary. 


